PSA Simon Balle School

AGM – 4 October 2016
Simon Balle School Hertford

	Present: Alison Saunders, Adrian Lawson, Karen Lewis, Tara Bullworthy, Jan Philpott, Nicola Irons, Sharon Jones, Janice Lucas, Alison Mackie, Sandra Rumbold, Angela Phipps, Jane Veryard, Clare Stokes, Michelle Elsden, Janette Bishop, Sarah Howzlbauer, Kate Cook, Ashley Clowes, Neesha Harris, Carol Parfitt, Sofie Schnoor, Fiona Davies, Adam Winterton, Kelly Penstone Smith, Rebecca Jones, Penny Lafferty, Simon Davies, Lysa Davies, Mary Burside, Vivien Morrell, Chris McEwan, Gina Day, Jo Duggan, Wenna Cable, Paajoe Annang, E Robinson, Judith McKeown, 
Apologies: None


	
	
	WHO

	
	Welcome and open AGM at 7.30pm

	

	
	Approval of 2015 AGM minutes
Everyone agreed the minutes. 
	

	
	Matters arising from 2015 AGM minutes
There were no matters arising from the 2015 minutes.
	

	
	Treasures Report
We have had another financially successful year under the leadership of Adrian and the PSA team. We generated over £8,100 in fundraising and activities with our highest income streams from: 
· July Summer concert (over £2,000)

· Larch Centre activities (over £1,200)

· 1 quiz night 

· Online Everyclick income (£1,167- mixture of Gift Aid and Give as You Live income)

· Second Hand Uniform £260

Income is down significantly from last year due to the Fund Run being held in September 2016, the loss of the American Visitors income, only one quiz and no Ladies Night. The committee are in the process of arranging a Ladies night for the 15/16 financial year.

Our biggest fundraising outgoing is for bar purchases but we do have over £580 in stock at year end. There were no other major operating purchases in this financial year.
We have continued to support the school by funding £10,000 towards the 6th form refurbishment, and £5,000 towards the lease of the school minibuses. Funds were also provided for the Gardens at the Larch Centre, and the year 11 leaver’s event.

The PSA has a current bank account of £9671, plus Business Saver account with £5,143 and reserves of £15,585 after this year’s deficit of £10,140
We are also committed to another £5,000 for the school mini bus payments.
	

	
	Chairperson’s Report
Adrian Lawson read out the following statement

The PSA has had another successfully year, and while our overall fund raising income ay be down due in part to the timing of events, it’s great to see that the parents at the Larch Centre are already hard at work raising funds with the new ideas, such as the recent bag2school collection.
This year should see a jump in fund raising income with more new initiatives and events to celebrate the 60th anniversary of the school.

Already in the first few weeks of this academic year we’ve had the expanded fun run, where for the first time all years were able to take part and preparation are well in hand for the upcoming Ladies Pamper evening which will I’m sure be another great success.
I’d like to thank all our committee members and helpers who give up their time and put the effort into making our events run smoothly and like clockwork. Music for a Summer’s afternoon was a real highlight from the last year and while the weather could have been kinder it didn’t stop the flow of glasses of PIMMS being bought from the bar and the endless chopping of fruit.

This year we have a number of long standing committee members standing down after several years’ service. I’d like to take this opportunity to formally thank Tara, Karen and Michelle for all the support they have given the PSA over many years as both willing volunteers and when conducting business on behalf of the PSA. All your support has been much appreciated.

I will also be stepping down from the committee tonight after 10 years of being involved at Simon Balle. It’s been a great privilege to work with you all and the school staff in helping to raise funds that can really make a difference with the support we’ve been able to provide.  I will undoubtedly miss being part of so many excellent school events.

This committee is a great asset to the whole school and I wish you all much success for the forthcoming 60th anniversary year and long into the future.
	

	
	President’s Report
Alison started by thanking everyone who is committed to the school. With the all-through school there is a community which everyone is part of.  The Fun Run and the Summer Music event are examples of everyone working together. 
Money that has been raised is being used in areas that benefit a large number of children; eg the library, hall area and 6th form area. 
We are celebrating 60 years this year of the school and with the open evening of the Larch Centre coming up the school is growing.
	

	
	Election of Officers
Clare Stokes stood for Chairperson and was elected.
Proposed by Tara Bullworthy, seconded by Karen Lewis.

Sharon Jones stood for Vice Chairperson and was elected

Proposed by Michelle Elsdon, seconded by Nicola Irons.

Alison Mackie stood for Secretary and was elected
Proposed by Karen Lewis, seconded by Clare Stokes
Nicola Irons agreed to be re-elected as treasurer

Proposed by Tara Bullworthy, seconded by Janice Lucas.

	

	
	Election of Committee
Janice Lucas, Sandra Rumbold, Angela Phipps were all re-elected as committee members.
Proposed by Karen Lewis, seconded by Tara Bullworthy.
Sarah Howlzboauer stood to be on the committee and was elected

Proposed by Karen Lewis, seconded by Vivienne Morrell

Penny Lafferty stood to be on the committee and was elected

Proposed by Ali Mackie, seconded by Karen Lewis

Jo Duiggan stood to be on the committee and was elected

Proposed by Janice Lucas, seconded by Karen Lewis

Jana Veryard stood to be on the committee and was elected

Proposed by Sharon Jones, seconded by Nicola Irons.
	

	
	Any other business
Adrian, Karen and Tara was presented with flowers, cards, wine by the PSA and thanked for all their hard work to the PSA.
Adrian Karen and Tara are giving an award to the PSA to be given each year to the student the school chooses who has helped in the community, or the school in some way.eg Second hand uniform, helped PSA at events, helped in the school etc.

Apologies to attendees if any name is incorrectly spelt.

The meeting closed at 7.50pm.
	


